
 

 

 

 

Something Extra EP 054 – Mark Sutherland 
 
Lisa Nichols: Today we welcome, Mark Sutherland to the show. Mark is the CMO for Missouri 
Partnership. He is a diplomat economic developer entrepreneur and author. Mark, I am so 
excited to have you here today, I think you and I met years ago through one of our former state 
senators.  
 
Mark Sutherland: That's right, that's been a while. And it's an honor to be with you today.  
 
Nichols: Well, I'm glad to have you and we have a lot to talk about. You've got such an 
interesting background and it's going to be fun to kind of dive into that a little bit, but talk to me a 
little bit. Now, you were born in...  
 
Sutherland: So I was born in Scotland, lived there for a year and a half, and then immigrated to 
England and actually grew up just outside London. So if you know where London is you might 
know what Portsmouth is right between their town called Farnborough which is actually the 
birthplace of British aviation. Grew up there and eventually in my late teens, immigrated to the 
US came straight here to St. Louis and absolutely fell in love with St. Louis with Missouri and 
with the US. And I've been here ever since.  
 
Nichols: Well what precipitated that? 
 
Sutherland: So my parents, my parents they had some really good friends, they were coming 
over here to help with the church, and so my father who was an engineer came and worked for 
an engineering company, and also assisted with the church and then like anybody who's a 
minister, and an engineer when they come to America, he bought a real estate company, 
because that's what happens in America. Oh yes, kind of like that looks fun. Let's go ahead and 
do that. And then when I got here I walked into radio station asked for a job because I'm like, 
Alright, I've got no skills, I've got no qualifications, but people like the way I talk. And so I started 
to milk it out for my entire career, and worked in radio for a number years and gotten to PR 
marketing after that. Been in America for 30 years now.  
 



Nichols: Well that explains it, because I've said to you, I feel like you've had so many different 
roles you've done so many interesting things since you've been in the states but the common 
thread through all those is I look at you as a communication strategist. 
 
Sutherland: Yeah, it's important in any role that you have, you've got to be able to 
communicate at the level of your audience, you've got to be able to take complex ideas and 
items and communicate them in a way that not just connects in the mind but connects in the 
emotion understand how to do that. And it's fun to figure that out in a variety of different ways. 
And I've worked for non-profits, I've worked for government service-type organizations 
multinational agri-business agencies where I had multiple clients on a whole slew of topics. I 
realized very quickly, I know nothing about the Kardassians in that role. I never really wanted to. 
I also go involved in economic development through that role and found absolutely fascinating 
that there's this entire industry that is focused on creating jobs and investment and you never 
hear about them.  
 
You hear about the big announcements of some company coming from overseas or somewhere 
else in the US and opening up facilities, the amount of work that goes behind the scenes on 
those types of things, but being able to communicate within all those facets. And then of course, 
I got involved in government as well and worked with a number of governments over the years 
to help them reach a US audience. So yeah, it's been a fascinating experience 30 years of 
communicating, and this country has been so good to me and I'm so grateful for the 
opportunities I've had. 
 
Nichols: Well, we're so glad that you're here because you are an important part and have done 
some really awesome things that you've been here. So you've been in both the private and the 
public sectors but one of the things I read is that the teams that you've been on some of the 
teams you've been on have been recognized with 42 different awards. 
 
Sutherland: I have surrounded myself with really smart people.  
 
Nichols: Oh, that smart of you to do that. 
 
Sutherland: No, I mean, and that's kind of key in. Any success you have any award you get, 
and these are all awards for communication and marketing. It's never an individual, it is always 
a team effort. You've gone to work as a team, you should never care about credit. We never did 
the work we did to gain an award. It was because it was the right thing to do, it was an effective 



way to communicate with an audience it was an effective way to help the organization or the 
company that you're working with in order to grow their business and grow their success. But it's 
always with an audience in mind. And I think the reason we got the awards, was because we 
were focused on audience first and how do we effectively reach and connect with those 
audiences? 
 
Nichols: That's really great advice. Tell me about the global Scott Rowe for the UK, what is that 
all about? 
 
Sutherland: That that was incredible. So I've worked with the Scottish government probably 
coming close to eight or nine years now, and it just happened. I met them on a trip to Chicago 
got invited to a dinner with the first minister of Scotland back then and started building a 
relationship with the various what's called Scottish Affairs Council it's the senior Scottish 
diplomat in America that's based at the UK base in Washington DC, and just started helping. 
Help them design missions to the US how to connect with companies how to do a media 
strategy for the US very different than in the UK and in Scotland and that eventually developed 
where they thought I was already a global Scott and when they realized that I wasn't... They 
like... Alright we need you to be a global Scott. Global Scotts are it's around 400-500 business 
leaders and influences globally, and the whole goal is to assist Scottish Companies overseas. 
Assist them, as they expand. So my role is to advise Scottish companies as they look at the US, 
how to evaluate the US how to communicate a lot of marketing focus on that, but we're basically 
a group of ambassadors for Scotland creating opportunities for Scotland on the world scene and 
helping Scottish companies and individuals expand on a global basis. 
 
Nichols: I know that you talk about and we're gonna talk about your book, but you have a new 
book that has just come out, you talk about how there are cultural differences, there's different 
ideas about how business operates and it's really important. It's not like you just say, "Okay, I'm 
gonna do this right. You have to understand all of those different aspects." 
 
Sutherland: It goes both ways. So the book is Pond Business, it's specifically written to instruct 
UK audiences as they look at the US as a potential expansion market, and US audiences as 
they look at the UK and a way to reach Europe and beyond. And yes, you've heard the phrase 
two countries divided by a common language. That's just the beginning of the differences. Many 
people in America look at the UK and think, "Oh they just like us, they just talk a wee bit 
different. Yes, and no they're completely different regulatory environment, social norms are 
incredibly different. Just the rules and the expectations on going out for a pint. We go out to 



lunch in the UK, for the most part they're gonna have a pint. You go out after dinner don't try and 
keep opposite American, you're gonna fail miserably and you're gonna embarrass yourself. And 
our regulatory environments, legal environments and even just within the UK, Scotland, 
England, they have a different legal environment, they have different business environment 
different tax structures, so it's very, very different. The words mean something different. So you'll 
hear words like remit what's your remit, meaning what's your tasking, your focus or just things 
like turnover. In the US, you think of turnovers okay, employees.  
 
It's profit. How much money you're making as a company, so, just little nuances like that can 
completely shift how just a basic conversation goes. And then a first floor in the UK is different 
than first floor in the US, the ground floor in the US is the first floor but no that's the ground floor, 
the first floor, is the US second floor. So, just can't even find the office 'cause you're on the first 
floor, and there's no office, so just little things like that. And it goes across the gamut on how to 
do business and then expectation so Brits are less driven. So you do a project with the Brits, 
you're gonna have a list of things that you need to do and you get to the end of that list, then 
you re-evaluate and create a new list and you move forward that way. Whereas Americans kind 
of build the airplane as you've jumped off the cliff. It's an end goal in mind, and we will adjust as 
we go. So, if you're familiar with Lean process, I think, is an American mindset with a British 
process. It's kind of the combination of the two, it's wanting to be an effective... You have a goal 
in mind, you're gonna adjust, but there's a process to get there, and then the process shifts. So 
if you think of that, that's a combination of American and British thinking, but it's very different 
and you need to have that understanding going into a business conversation other way you're 
gonna be frustrated and it goes both ways. So there's a huge amount of differences. And then if 
you're a UK company looking at the US, they look at the US and they look at...  
 
Alright, so I know New York, I know Florida alright, maybe the Carolinas is, I know California is 
vast middle I don't know anything about... But it doesn't matter where I go, I'm just gonna get 
into the US market, which is absolutely not true. You are setting yourself up for failure or 
potential failure at that point. You've gotta look at the US is 50 different economies just in 
Missouri. Missouri and Illinois. The economies are incredibly different. A regulatory environment 
is incredibly different tax structure, everything that goes into doing business between just you 
cross a river or Kansas City, you've got Kansas and Missouri. You cross a street and you're in a 
different environment. And British companies needs to know that in any company come around 
the world need to know that, be able to pick a place that fits their business that fits their runway 
they can be able to stay in business long enough to have that success, 'cause there's always a 



little bit of pain at the beginning with a new expansion project. And so just understanding that is 
this company leaps ahead of other companies that, looking at the US.  
 
Nichols: Yeah, and it's all about net thread of being able to communicate so your audience 
understands where you're coming from, and vice versa. So the UK is by far, they say, the 
largest foreign investor in the US and the US is the largest investor in the UK, so 1 million Brits 
work for the United States companies and in the UK, the vice-versa is true. Mark, there are a lot 
of British owned Misosuri companies. Are there not? How many? 
 
Sutherland: 58, I believe. Yeah, currently investing in Missouri that I'm aware of trans that's 
probably more so AB Mauri would be on the North American quarters are in the cortex 
innovation community here in St. Louis. GKN aerospace British aerospace company. GKN 
North America has 800 employees right next door to Boeing. Bull Moose. Lord Paul, he is a 
good friend, he actually wrote the forward in the book, he's a member of the House of Lords he's 
been investing in Missouri since the 1970s, if you're familiar the new angad arts hotel that was 
developed by him, and Steve Smith, who's an incredible developer here in the same St. Louis 
region, and it's named after a son, he's an active investor in the state and he's an investor 
everywhere he's a lovely restaurant in London called Christopher's which I highly recommend.  
 
It's a whole chapter in my book on if you're visiting London where to go and I mention 
Christopher's in there as well. But yeah, just a phenomenal connection. Missouri is a priority 
state for the United Kingdom. 1 of only 10 in the US. The reason being is there's a lot of 
similarities. So the UK like Missouri is a global AG tech leader, aggrotech as they call it, in the 
UK, health innovation is a key aspect of the British economy as it is here in Missouri. Both on 
the research and on the data side of things, battery technology is an energy usage is a key 
priority for the United Kingdom. And we've got companies like Eagle Picher down in Joplin 
already the headquarters are here in St. Louis. The international space station is powered by a 
Missouri batteries majority of defense products a power by Missouri batteries, the Mars missions 
every single one has been powered by Missouri batteries.  
 
So Missouri is a global leader in energy storage and nobody knows it, we're promoting that, but 
there's a lot of commonalities between the UK and Missouri when it comes to industry, and so 
really building on their finding the connection points, finding the growth opportunities that are of 
benefit to both is huge. And there's a whole slew of Missouri companies invested in the UK as 
well. Enterprise Holdings, Emmerson, Express Scripts, various others that they're active over 
there.  



 
AD: Well, I wanna continue digging into that, but before we do that, we're gonna take a quick 
break and then we'll be back with Mark Sutherland. 
 
Nichols: So Mark, I know now that you've got a couple of different titles. One is the British 
honorary Council. So would you talk a little bit about that?  
 
Sutherland: Yeah, so full-title, Her Majesty's honorary consul of the UK of Great Britain and 
Northern Islands, so try fitting that into a business card. My specific task in basically it is 
representing Her Majesty's government across the state of Missouri. Whatever form that takes, 
that moves from ambassadorial visits or ministerial visits. We just had the red arrows here a few 
weeks back. Hosted 150 Brits from the red arrows from Her Majesty's armed forces from the 
Embassy in DC from the consulate Chicago from London and just really facilitated a whole 
bunch of events in order to build those connections with Missouri being a priority state, it was 
important that we took advantage of the red arrows tour of America in North America and really 
leveraged that to really raise the visibility even more than we have. So it goes from things like 
that, all the way down to... Hey, we need a box delivered to the conference center. So, I'm a 
facilitator in the role I get to do diplomacy, I get to work with companies, British companies and 
American companies looking at UK and really try and make a successful here in Missouri for the 
United Kingdom in a way that benefits both Missouri and the UK.  
 
Nichols: Okay, well let's talk about then you also had the title of CMO, you are the chief 
marketing officer for the Missouri Partnership. For our listeners that really aren't familiar with. 
What is the Missouri partnership, where does Missouri rank, you said before that there were 10 
different states that the UK is being invested in and keeping their eye on. Where do we rank?  
 
Sutherland: Yeah, this specific numbers, we're in the top but the opportunities are what's key. 
So the commonalities between the two, my job as CMO of Missouri Partnership is basically to 
brag about Missouri globally, not just to the UK, but all over the world digitally in person at 
events and really raise the awareness that Missouri is a top business destination, for 
companies, elsewhere in the US that are looking to expand, but also coming to North America 
for the first time. We have a lot of companies South America, Europe, Israel, their North 
American headquarters end up being in Missouri for many, many reasons, the center of the 
country. Ability to get your goods and products anywhere in North America, and beyond thanks 
to class 1 railroads all the way down to deep water ports in Mexico, the Mississippi, the Panama 
Canal expansion is gonna create even more opportunity for the Mississippi as far as goods and 



products. The talent is available. Universities, the resources. There's many, many reasons for 
companies to look at Missouri, but especially internationally, there's not an awareness of why. 
And so my job is to create that awareness and to create the realization that there are 
opportunities in Missouri, that will position a company or corporate expansion in a very positive 
way to where they can be competitive, and grow, and in Missouri, create jobs, and create 
investments. 
 
Nichols: So how do you go about doing that? What are some of the tactics that you are using? 
Do you go visit these companies that are considering coming to the US? 
 
Sutherland: Many, many tactics really comes back to where we started, which is 
communicating effectively to the right audience, so identifying the audience and then figuring 
out, how do I connect with that person or that company? It could be digital, it could be what's 
called geofencing. Whereas, I draw a digital circle around their headquarters and start delivering 
ad content to them where either their IP address or through mobile technology could be 
attending an event identifying the growth companies that are in attendance and scheduling 
meetings with them, and having conversations, depending on the industry. The messaging is 
very different there is no standard message for why Missouri's advantageous if for your financial 
services, your messaging is gonna be very different very accurate, but very different from a 
manufacturing company or a logistics company or a health innovation company.  
 
Missouri has both the advantage and the disadvantage of being one of the more economically 
diverse states in the country. It means that my messaging has to be very different for each 
industry, but it also means we're a lot more stable if you notice where the ups and downs of the 
US economy, Missouri has its ups and downs, but they're less severe. We still follow the 
national trends, but not to the same degree, steady growth, slow decline. When the US or doing 
the same because we're very diverse as a state, we are incredible talent and we're really doing 
some things recently, that helps take care of even more talent needs. There's no state there's 
no city in the country, actually, there's no country in the world. And I think there's not having 
talent issues of some kind. So everybody's competing on that front. Missouri has done some 
great things very recently to really step up our value proposition on the talent side of things.  
 
Nichols: Well, that is a perfect segue. So talk to us about Missouri One Start.  
 
Sutherland: Missouri One Start is a phenomenal program. We've been trying to figure out over 
the last number of years, or at least really smart people in state government and colleges 



around the state of figuring out how can we meet the talent needs of the companies that are 
here and also the companies that we're attracting to come here, invest and create jobs. And so 
Missouri One Start is basically a one-stop shop of customized training through a connected 
network of colleges and training centers across Missouri. We've always had these elements, but 
it's been unique to go through to this person, for this and this person for this and then this 
person for this, this is you talk to one person and they figure out the solution for is a solution-
driven customer-centric mindset in state government. It was one of the priorities for Governor 
Parson in this past year.  
 
It's a phenomenal tool to have it leaps as a head of states like Alabama and Louisiana and 
Kentucky. When it comes to Workforce Solutions and that's absolutely key in economic 
development. The two initial questions are workforce and location, do you have the site or the 
facility that meets my corporate needs? And can you fill the talent pipeline? So we are really 
focused on answering those and the governors given us the tools that we can use to really up 
the game. Missouri has always had a great game, always been on the field and very competitive 
way. This increases our competitiveness with companies that look in to the state.  
 
Nichols: So Missouri One Start, sounds amazing. I love the one-stop shop. One person that 
you can talk to to help you navigate. But this is for citizens that are already employed and 
maybe they're wanting to skill up or possibly they're wanting to make a lateral move into a 
completely different industry. That is the focus, is the citizen. 
 
Sutherland: Yes, so the avenues through the company so say a company has some up-skilling 
needs, then they would talk to Missouri One start to figure out what that looks like. Leverage the 
resources from the training centers, community colleges' statewide and get them the training 
that they need. In order to grow, if it's a company that we are attracting to the state, it takes a 
year, nine months a year, year and a half to build the new facility. So during that time, making 
sure the training programs are in place, the local colleges and training centers are training 
towards the roles that the company is gonna need. A prime example of that is in St. Louis. 
Boeing's pre-employment training so they identify people with apps to they go through this 
training, program prior to even been offered a job at Boeing, and then a huge majority of them 
get a job at Boeing afterwards, but they're trained ready to walk day one through the door ready 
to go and work for the company, rather than being hired and then have to be trained after the 
fact.  
 



Nichols: Wow, that sounds great. So you are talking to the company you were communicating 
with them about what it is that they need, then you guys are coming up with the solution, to say 
your solution driven.  
 
Sutherland: Yeah, very, very solution-driven. It's definitely a partnership model. So Missouri 
One Start managed by the Missouri Department of Economic Development and there would be 
the key point of contact and then they reach out across the state to figure out the solutions and 
find the answers and working in conjunction with us, Missouri Partnership will be, we're very 
involved. But yeah, it starts. We have listening it starts with understanding the company, their 
needs, what their challenges are, and real less economic development at its core is listening to 
a company, whether they're here or whether they're moving here or thinking about moving here 
and figuring out answers to their problems and figuring out ways that you can help them grow, 
help them be successful, could ultimately, that means more jobs for Missourians more 
investment in the state, more growth, and then more opportunities down the road. 
 
Nichols: Win-win-win. Yeah, all the way around... Well, do you have any predictions on what's 
gonna happen with Brexit? Where is your crystal ball?  
 
Sutherland: My crystal ball is regardless of what happens, the opportunities between the UK 
and the US are phenomenal those will not change. Now there may be different formats to that, 
there may be different process if we're talking about a UK- US Free Trade Agreement, that will 
even create even more opportunity, but now their relationship between the two countries, is 
strong and will be stronger. Currently, the PM is committed to October 3st as Brexit day. They're 
in solid negotiations with EU as to what that looks like. There are some sticking points that 
they're working through. There's a whole political process going on as well. It's rather 
entertaining to watch sometimes. I am a huge fan of PM question times in the UK. I think we 
need a little bit more of that over here, just the rancor and the fun and the hard questions and 
just that environment. But yeah, we're... It's a process and the PM is focused on Brexit. And that 
his commitment and we were kind of watching that happen in real time. Regardless the UK, US 
relationship will be strong and will be stronger. 
 
Nichols: Well, it'll be interesting. So Mark, I have to ask you, have you met the queen?  
 
Sutherland: Almost, back in November, actually just this past November, my wife and I were in 
the UK had a couple of days where I could do the tourist stuff. I wasn't there for business, but 
did a couple days of tourist stuff, and we went to Windsor Castle on a Friday, did the tour. I 



highly recommend visiting Windsor Castle and taking the audio tour, and even doing some of 
the private tours just phenomenal history. I think it's been lived in by the reigning monarch for 
1000 years, so it's one of the longest occupied homes of a monarchy the world. So we did the 
tour. When you get to the end of the tour, you walk out and you're right, next to what's called the 
queen's courtyard that's where the Queen welcomes guest’s sends off guests. Didn't quite 
realize what I was looking at at the time, I'd noticed there was a car parked in the courtyard 
earlier 'cause you could see, out of the window and had some Austrian license places. I'm like 
Oh, some ambassadors here doing something or other. And so, we walk out, and as we're 
standing next to this fence just 100 feet away, 150 feet away is what's called the queen's 
entrance. 
 
I learned all this after the fact, as Queen's entrance and that's where the Queen welcomes and 
shows our guests. And I didn't know this, so I'm watching and 4 people walk out two guys in a 
business suit. A tall gentlemen in a military uniform and a short lady in a blue dress and Okay, 
what's going on over there? And they shake hands and the people walk down to the car, get in 
the car and drive off and the two people on the steps, are waving. And I'm thinking to myself as I 
stand there who is important enough to show our guests at Windsor Castle. And it hits me, I 
recognize that blue dress. It's her majesty, and she is showing out a couple of guests probably 
from Austria. I'm not sure who the taller gentlemen was. I didn't look from a distance like one of 
our senior military advisors, and then she turned around and walk back in and I'm like, "Wow 
that's her majesty. Now, was that close. So one day, I do hope to meet her, I've held her in high 
regard for so many years. She is a phenomenal example of a public servant, a lifetime of choice 
to choose to serve. She's advised people from starting with Winston Churchill, up to our current 
Prime Minister. I mean, that's some amazing historical information and is highly recommended if 
you're into the monarchy there's a book by Sally Bedell Smith called The Queen, read that book. 
Very well written. It's a biography of her and gives some insights and the kind of individual she 
is.  
 
 
Nichols: Talk to me a little bit about this is something extra. So talk to me about maybe one of 
your team members or somebody that you've worked with and what was their something extra?  
 
Sutherland: Actually be an entire team, it's the team up in Chicago at the UK consulate. People 
look at government service, and they really don't know what people do a lot, they just know 
they're doing something. These individuals are both Americans and British committed to 
strengthening the UK, US, connection and relationship in many forms, and facets. And they 



work their rear ends off. They work weekends. I get emails late at night from members of the 
team, they travel all over to the Consulate in Chicago's covers 14 states and they're traveling all 
over meeting with companies, meeting with officials driving this forward, and nobody knows it, 
they just do their work, they do incredibly well. They are a shining example of a representation 
of the UK and the US and I can not rave about them enough, it's an honor to work with them 
and to be a part of that team. But yeah, they do so much work, and nobody knows, it's like a lot 
of organizations like that, they do a lot of stuff behind the scenes people see the big 
announcements they think it just happens. No, it takes a lot of work.  
 
Nichols: Well I had the honor about a month or so ago, to meet a lot of them and the passion, 
the energy that they brought to the table was just amazing.That's great. Well, what do you 
believe Mark is the something extra that every leader needs? 
 
Sutherland: I always go back to the debrief. So you do an event you do a meeting, you do a 
project you do a campaign and you have got to be comfortable if you're gonna lead you got to 
be comfortable just sitting down and putting everything on the table. There's no CYA there's 
no... I am gonna protect my reputation. It's you need to improve, you need to be a constant state 
of improvement and the other people in your team need to also be comfortable in that 
environment, and there's gonna be things you did right? Just gonna be things you hit out of the 
ballpark to use an American colloquialism. I'm not sure what the British one is for that one. But 
you've gotta be comfortable putting on the table and then also realizing this room for 
improvement, and there's probably some mistakes in there. And you've got to be willing to own 
that and move forward as a team, as a leader in order to deliver even better next time and the 
next time you do it again, you've gotta be comfortable with that if you're gonna be able to lead. 
 
Nichols: Well, I'm reminded when the red arrows were here. They talk a lot about that, and I've 
heard the Blue Angels talk about that. There's always that debrief, right? You plan execute, and 
debrief. In the debrief, it's not all unicorns and rainbows. 
 
Sutherland: There better not be. If you did it all right that you're missing something, there's 
always something that could be improved, no matter how minor, and you should always be 
focused on that improvement.  
 
Nichols: Great words of advice. It doesn't matter what you're doing, whether it's something in 
your family or like you said, a project, a meeting anything so great words of advice, Mark, is 



there anything that you want our listening audience to know about? I'm thinking in particular, 
your latest book, you are an author, you've got so many different things that you've done.  
 
Sutherland: Yeah, I enjoy writing. It came out of probably a few years. I have a blog that I write 
and eventually I'm like, alright, I need to put all these conversations and all these blog posts and 
all these ideas, and I need to put it down in book form. And then ended up talking to an 
incredible amount of really smart people in government in business who are working between 
the UK and the US. They've either expanded one way or the other, successfully, or they're 
supporting companies and organizations that do that. Put it all down in the original premise of 
the book is 2 countries divided by a common language. But then it goes on and on from the... 
And really, it's 150 pages, so an easy read, but you'll hopefully walk out of reading the book and 
realize a lot of things that you might have assumed are actually not true, about our two 
countries, but there's a huge amount of opportunity and that's really the goal. And then of course 
it's essential to build the right team, around any kind of expansion project, whatever direction it 
is. But yeah, I do encourage people to pick up the book and the title is Pond Business. I had to 
succeed across the Atlantic, really specific to US, UK, expansions and it's available on Amazon 
bookstores UK- US. Anyway, you wanna get books, you can get the book. 
 
Nichols: Very good. Well, I would encourage everyone to go out and purchase 'cause I know 
that if you've enjoyed this conversation, I guarantee you're gonna enjoy this book and reading 
this book. So, Mark, thank you so much for being here. It is just been a joy, it's been so much 
fun. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


